
 

 
Fifteenth Judicial Circuit of Florida 

 
PRESS RELEASE 

 
TO:  The Local Media; Carla Tharp Brown, Executive Director, Palm Beach County Bar  
Association; W. Scott Mason, Chair, North County Palm Beach County Bar; Clerk Court, 
Palm Beach County; Fifteenth Judicial Circuit State Attorney’s Office; Fifteenth Judicial 
Circuit Public Defender’s Office; Paulette Burdick, Mayor, Palm Beach County Board of  
County Commissioners; All Judges, Magistrates, and Court staff. 
 
FROM: Holly Satterwhite, Fifteenth Judicial Circuit Law Library Manager  
     
DATE:  October 5, 2017  
  
RE: North County Law Library--Opening October 25, 2017   
 
CC:  Chief Judge Krista Marx; Barbara Dawicke, Trial Court Administrator; Lt. 
Jablonski, Palm Beach County Sheriff’s Office 
 
       
The Fifteenth Judicial Circuit Law Library is pleased to announce the opening of a 
branch Law Library in the North County Courthouse, 3188 PGA Blvd., Room 1426, 
Palm Beach Gardens.  The Law Library provides a legal resource access point for Palm 
Beach County residents, Judges, attorneys, students, local government officials, and self-
represented patrons who use the North County Courthouse.   
 
The Law Library offers legal reference and referral services within the guidelines of 
Florida Statues Chapter 454.  The goal of the Law Library staff is to provide patrons with 
accurate, up-to-date legal resources in a primarily user-friendly electronic format.  The 
Library features legal resources, CLE CD Rentals, Westlaw access, a lounge space, ideal 
for attorney/client meetings, and workstations with a WI-FI connection.   
 
An Open House will take place on Wednesday, October 25 at 11:00 a.m.  Please join us 
to view the new law library and learn about the services offered.  Light refreshments will 
be served.  On Wednesday, October 25 at 3:30 p.m., Palm Beach County Clerk of Court 
Self Service Administrator Karina Rodriguez-Matzen will present a workshop on 
Dissolution of Marriage.  Throughout the week library staff will provide assistance and 
demonstrate the process for e-filing court documents.  Join us if you are able. 
 
Questions may be directed to the Law Library Manager, Holly Satterwhite, at 561-355-
2928. 
 
  


